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December 13, 2012

The Honorable Tom Corbett

Governor of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania
225 Main Capitol Building

Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Governor Corbett:

Act 2 of 2012 made significant changes to the Local Option Small Games of Chance Act to assist
our local clubs and charitable organizations. In the months since Act 2 was passed, however, a number of
problems related to implementation of the law have surfaced. Some of these issues are the result of new
provisions in Act 2, while others are due to a lack of understanding of what was required by law and
regulation long before this update. Regardless, much confusion has been generated despite continued
efforts by the Department of Revenue, Bureau of Liquor Control Enforcement, and legislators to clarify and
implement the law.

In light of this uncertainty, it is clear that a significant number of eligible organizations that utilize
small games of chance to raise funds may be unprepared to meet the upcoming reporting deadline. While
the law is silent relating to the deadlines by when those reports must be filed, the Department of Revenue
has set February 1, 2013, as the initial reporting date.

Eligible organizations under the Local Small Games of Chance Act are all community-based or
charitable non-profit institutions. These organizations are presided over by individuals who are simply
volunteering their time to better their local communities. The reporting requirements within Act 2 and the
proposed deadline have placed a serious strain on these volunteers and in turn we fear that this may have
a negative impact on the critical services these organizations provide to the communities we represent,
even to the point of shutting down.

Due to the seriousness of the issues and ongoing questions raised by our small games of chance
licensees, as well as the fact that the law does not include a specific date on which annual and semi-annual
reports must be filed, we are requesting that you direct the Secretary of Revenue to delay the required filing
of any report to allow the General Assembly adequate time to debate the issues raised and consider any
legislative fixes to Act 2 that may be necessary.



Thank you for your consideration of this request. Furthermore, we look forward to working with you
and hearing your input on recommendations to address some of the inadvertent hardship Act 2 has placed
on non-profit organizations across the Commonwealth who regularly contribute to their community.

Sincerely,

Timothy J. Solobay
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Lisa M. Boscola
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James R. Brewster
45t District

Robert F. Teplit
15t District
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Matthew H. Smith
37t District

Richard A. Kasunic
32nd District

Q@WW“’

Wayne D. Fontana
42nd District
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Shirley M. Kitchen
3rd District
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LeAnna M. Washington
4 District

John P. Blake
22 District
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Judith L. Schwank
11th District



o The Honorable Dan Meuser, Secretary of Revenue
Major John Lutz, Director, Bureau of Liquor Control Enforcement, Pennsylvania State Police



